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Rockville, MD 20857

%o\_ ‘{c DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH & HUMAN SERVICES Public Health Service

NDA 50-719/S-009

Prometheus Laboratories, Inc.
Attention: Henry Pan, M.D., Ph.D.
Executive VP, Chief Scientific and Chief Medical Officer
9410 Carroll Park Dr.
San Diego, CA 92121

Dear Dr. Pan:

Please refer to your supplemental new drug application dated February 6, 2007, received
February 7, 2007, submitted under section 505(b) of the Federal Food, Drug, and Cosmetic Act for
HELIDAC® Therapy (bismuth subsalicylate/metronidazole/tetracycline hydrochloride).

We acknowledge receipt of your submission dated July 3, 2007.

This “Changes Being Effected” supplemental new drug application, submitted in response to the
Agency’s Supplement Request Letter dated December 11, 2006, provides for the following changes to
the HELIDAC®™ Therapy package insert (deletions are indicated by strikethroush and additions are
indicated by underline):

1. The CLINICAL PHARMACOLOGY/Microbiology subsection of the package insert was
revised as follows:

Susceptibility Testing of Helicobacter pylori: Susceptibility testing of metronidazole-against
Helicobacter pylori for metronidazole has not been standardized. No suseeptibilityinterpretive
criteria have been estabhshed—S&seep&b%%ﬁem—ﬂ%have—bee&es%abhshed for testing
metronidazole against anae m e
used-fortesting-H. pylori. Hewever—thes&eﬂt%ka—maﬁkeﬂseappwpﬂa{%fer—The chmcal

significance of metronidazole MIC values against H. pylori testing-and-may-notreflect-clinical
euteome-is unknown.
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3. The following reference was updated:

1. National-Committeefor-Clinical and Laboratory Standards_Institute. Methods for Dilution
Antimicrobial Susceptibility Tests for Bacteria that Grow Aerobically—Fifth-Edition—-
Approved Standard NECES DeecumentSeventh Edition. Clinical and Laboratory Standards
Institute Document M7-ASA7, Vol. 2826, No. 2, NECESCLSI, Wayne, PA, January 2006.

We completed our review of this application, as amended. This application is approved, effective on
the date of this letter, for use as recommended in the agreed-upon labeling text dated July 3, 2007.
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If you have any questions, please call Christine Lincoln, RN, M.S., MBA, Regulatory Health Project
Manager, at (301) 796-1600.

Sincerely,

{See appended €electronic signature page}

Renata Albrecht, M.D.

Director

Division of Special Pathogen and Transplant Products
Office Antimicrobial Products

Center for Drug Evaluation and Research
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